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Joinino The Multi Media Ministry in 2019 

 
We are Clifford and Yi Wen. As we 
inch closer to marriage, we were 
seeking a ministry to serve in 
together. Photography is a strength 
and passion we share as a couple, 
so serving as photographers on The 
Vine team naturally came to mind. 
While we strive to document 
happenings in church that reveal 
God’s glory, we also hope to grow 
spiritually as one, along the way. So, 
here we are! Ready to snap, snap, snap away.  
 
Isaac is a full-time health promoter but enjoys his fair-share of unhealthy 

things from time to time. In his free 
time, Isaac loves to pick up new 
skills such as Videography and the 
Bahasa Indonesia language. Isaac 
serves in the youth, young adult 
and worship ministry and is now 
joining the Vine Ministry. Isaac 
believes that God has great plans 
for JCC and hopes to document the 
sights and sounds of God's work for 
future generations to know and 
remember what God has done.  

 
As many of you may already be aware, 
Soon Eong has just recently retired in 
July of last year after 37 years in the 
public service. He has previously 
served as Council member and CG 
leader of Abundance CG. As an avid 
reader and keen observer of life in JCC, 
he has decided to join the Vine team as 
editor-in-training (if such a position 
exists). So please help to keep him 
busy and happy by sending in more 
articles for him to read and edit.  


